

**Public Hearing:** There will be <u>two</u> Public Hearings held at the Tracy Memorial, 77 Main Street, Chatham on Tuesday, September 3rd. At 6:00 pm will be an amendment to Local Law 105-5A pertaining to Village Water/Sewer billing dates, and at 6:10 pm will be the proposed Zoning changes for the Village of Chatham.

**Leaf Pick-Up:** This years' leaf pick-up will start on October 15th and run till December 6th (weather permitting). Please remember; *leaves only*! Brush, stones, and other waste will damage our machine and cannot be accepted. No bagged leaves will be picked up. Downed limbs, brush, yard clippings, and bagged leaves may be disposed of at the DPW garage on Brookside Avenue between the hours of 7:00 am and 3:30 pm, Monday through Friday. Land clearing or tree removal cannot be brought to the DPW garage but can be taken to the Greenport Transfer Station. If you have questions, please email pgenovese@villageofchatham.com or call 518-392-5877.

**Annual Drinking Water Quality Report:** The 2018 Annual Drinking Water Quality report is now available on our website. Simply go to villageofchatham.com > Departments > Public Works. Click on the link for the report you wish to view. The report is also available for viewing at the Village Clerk's office.

**Building Permits:** The Village recently welcomed some new residents. Our current residents have also been making improvements to their own homes. Remember that some of those changes may require a Building Permit. Some examples of jobs that may require a permit are: building a new structure, building an addition onto your house, putting up a fence, installing a swimming pool, repairing your front steps, installing a wood stove, remodeling your kitchen, or finishing your basement. Contact the

Building Inspector, Erin Reis at ereis@villageofchatham.com or by phone 518-392-5821 ext. 4. She is available at the Tracy Memorial Village Hall on Wednesday from 8:30 am to 3:30 pm or by appointment. Further information can also be found on our website villageofchatham.com > Departments > Building and Zoning.

**Water Storage Tank:** The Water Storage Tank project is complete and has been online for the past month. If you have any questions about the project, please feel free to email Phil Genovese at either his email or phone number listed in the leaf pick-up paragraph.

From all of us here at the Village, we wish you all a very peaceful Fall season.

## dmeyers@villageofchatham.com pdelong@villageofchatham.com

Village of Chatham & Tracy Memorial Hall & 77 Main Street & Chatham, NY 12037 Phone (518) 392-5821 & Fax (518) 392-7757 & www.villageofchatham.com



www.facebook.com/VillageofChathamNY

